
16th June 2023

Dear Parents & Carers,


The heat is on in the final part of the school year – and I do not mean the weather! Next 
week on Tuesday we have our Sports Day and by the end of this month we will have 
officially reported the national assessments that are linked to YR, Y1, Y2 and Y4. On the 
11th July we will be notified of how the Y6s have done in their SATs and by Thursday July 
the 13th the end of year reports will go out to you. For a full set of dates to look out for 
please see the end of this newsletter.

Check out some of our RHSE Curriculum
On Monday 19th June at 9am and Thursday the 22nd June at 3pm we will put out the Sex Education 
part of our RHSE curriculum (guided by the government) for parents to look at. All year groups will 
be teaching this part of the curriculum during the same week – the 26th-30th June. There have been 
NO changes to this curriculum over the last 2 years and as always we are committed to teaching 
the children about their bodies in a scientific but sensitive way. If you have any questions at all 
please come along for a look and chat.

More Sporting Success for St. Luke’s!
St Luke's have won yet another Sports competition - that makes 8 trophies this year! This time it 
was a talented team of 10 Sports Stars from KS1 & KS2, who travelled to The UEL Sports Dock in 
Beckton to participate in a Newham SSP Multi Skills competition. After competing in 7 different skill 
games that tested their throwing, aiming, reaction, agility and running skills, our fabulous team came 
1st out of 10 schools! We also won this same competition last year! Well-done, St Luke's is very 
proud of you.

   

…And yet more!
On Tuesday 6th June, 36 Year 3 & 4 (and 1 from Year 2) sports stars travelled to Memorial Park in 
West Ham, to participate in their very first Cricket competition. Run by Platform Cricket, it was an 
excellent competition where, as well as having lots of fun, everyone learned a lot of new 
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cricket skills. Out of the 11 teams that participated, our Pink team finished 4th and our Grey team 
finished 2nd. Well-done to all our St Luke's Competitors, you were amazing playing a sport we have 
never concentrated on before – but just in time for the Ashes!

University Visit
Oxford University is one of the 
oldest universities in the world, 
with evidence of teaching as 
early as 1096. One of our Y5 
pupils had the good fortune last 
week to visit with her friends 
from other schools who she 
works with in a homework 
club. Perhaps one day she 
will walk those ancient halls 
as a student.

Roblox Warning
Rainbow Men is a game on Roblox and it is another inappropriate game where a 
killer is in the game 'map' and you have to avoid them and is totally unsuitable for 
primary aged children - it is a 13+ age group game for a reason and there is also 
no full way to know who your child may be interacting with, so it can be very 
dangerous – please don’t let them play this game.



Golden Assembly

    

	 YR 	    Y1                                          Y2


   

Y3                                             Y4                                               Y5


 

Happy Birthday to you all!




Upcoming Dates
June 20th EYFS & KS1 Sports Day AM

June 20th KS2 Sports Day 

June 21st Y6 Visit to the Ben Kinsella Exhibition @ Islington Library

June 23rd Special Windrush Assembly 9am – parents welcome

June 23rd Y2 Seaside visit to Leigh-on-Sea & Y6 visit to London Stadium to see MLB training

June 30th Zero Electricity day – carbon free and no technology!

July 3rd-5th Y6 Residential trip to Stubbers Adventure Centre

July 3rd- 14th – every morning Y4 Swimming Lessons @ Olympic Pool

July 7th AM End of Year Music Concert

July 11th Y6 SATs results published 

July 13th end of Year Reports going out to parents

July 14th PM St. Luke’s Carnival Parents Welcome 

July 19th AM Y6 leavers service 

July 20th End of Year Awards 

July 20th School closes for Summer Holidays at 1pm 


Have a peaceful weekend and see you on Monday 


Matt Hipperson 
Head Teacher


